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Issue Discussion Topics—Selection and Discussion 
At WSC 2002, the following process was approved for use for two conferences. We continue 
to refine the IDT process each conference cycle. 

INITIATION AND CHOOSING TOPICS: The WSC meeting is the best place to initiate Fellowship 
discussions. Without the efforts of all conference participants when they leave the 
conference, the Fellowship would not be aware of what these issues are or why they are 
important.  

The conference may select Issue Discussion Topics through any combinations of the 
following: 
1. The World Board can come to WSC with a variety of topics, derived from many sources, 

for participants to either rank or choose from. The sources for topics would include 
reports from the worldwide workshops, WSO Fellowship Services’ correspondence, 
topics submitted from regions or members, world convention workshops, etc.  

2. The World Board can come to WSC with one or two topics already chosen for the next 
conference cycle. These topics would come from the same sources mentioned above. 

3. Conference participants can generate topics throughout the week and choose one or two 
from a compiled list near the end of the week. 

CONFERENCE PARTICIPANTS AND FELLOWSHIP INVOLVEMENT: The general steps below provide 
for wide participation of conference participants and members of the Fellowship. 

Conference participants, in small groups, can generate points to help establish the type of 
information in the “News Flash” for each topic. [Note: While we no longer publish News 
Flashes we do include information on the IDTs in The NA Way following the conference and 
post that information online as well.] 

The WB can finalize the News Flashes after the WSC meeting and distribute them widely. 

The WB will invite input from the Fellowship discussions. It will be important to actively 
encourage members and committees to share their experience, strength, and hope instead 
of asking for their opinion or “position” on the topic. Our recovery is built on this kind of 
sharing of experience rather than taking a position. 

FINALIZATION: The World Board will provide feedback to the Fellowship in the form of a 
synopsis or report on the input received. This could be in The NA Way, NAWS News, a 
special report, on the website, etc. The input might or might not be usable as input for a 
bulletin or even for a new project plan. 
The approach outlined above delivers what is hoped to be an inclusive process that has a 
definable outcome. It outlines the selection of Issue Discussion Topics, and the initiation and 
finalization of discussions. It allows for the Board to draw from staff, worldwide workshops, 
convention workshops, member ideas, regional submissions, and Board correspondence. 
The News Flash idea that was so well received during the last conference cycle is utilized, 
the selection process is taken out of the CAR, and “position papers” are discouraged in favor 
of shared experience. 

This approach also preserves the value of holding Fellowship discussions in many different 
settings while creating the sense of building community among the discussion participants.  
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